TOWN OF EATON, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03832
EVANS MEMORIAL BUILDING
BOARD OF SELECTMEN
June 26, 2025

A duly-noticed Special Meeting of the Board of Selectmen took place on Thursday, June
26, 2025 beginning at the Eaton Cemetery. Present were Greg Grinnell, Dick Fortin and
John Schmerfeld. The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am.

The Board met with Mary & Bob Moore at the Eaton Cemetery. Everyone agreed to cut
the two white ash trees infected with the Emerald Ash Borer that are growing in the wall
between the Eaton Cemetery and the Timberlake Cemetery. The cost of cutting the trees
will be covered by the Cemetery Maintenance Capital Reserve account. Mary & Bob
Moore also agreed to prune adjacent trees which are overhanging the Eaton Cemetery.

The Selectmen then drove to Youngs Road to review the road width and ditching.
Measurements were taken to locate the stone walls and width of the road surface. Photos
were taken of the new additions of material to the side of the road. The Selectmen
reviewed any potential damage to roadside trees.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 am.
Respectfully submitted,

Richard Fortin
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